
IN C O M M I T T E E 

September 10,2015 

The Honorable City Council 
133 William Street 
New Bedford, MA 02740 

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council: 

The Committee on Memorials & Dedications at a Meeting held on Tuesday, September 08, 2015, 
considered a Communication, Mayor Mitchell to City Council, submitting a request to rename a 
section of Massachusetts Route 18, from Elm Street to Cove Street, from "John F. Kennedy 
Highway" to "John F. Kermedy Boulevard", the purpose being to improve pedestrian access from 
our Downtown and South End neighborhoods to the Waterfront and to beautify the area. (Ref d 
05/28/15) 

On motion by Councillor Winterson and seconded by Councillor Gomes, the Committee 
VOTED: To recommend to the City Council APPROVAL of the request to rename a section of 
Massachusetts Route 18, from Elm Street to Cove Street, from "John F. Kennedy Highway" to 
"John F. Kennedy Boulevard," the purpose being to improve pedestrian access from our 
Downtown and South End neighborhoods to the Waterfront and to beautify the area. This motion 
passed on a voice vote. 

Councillor Henry G. Bousquet, Chairman 
HGB : dmb 


